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1. PURPOSE

The purpose of the report is to re-appraise members of the income that is raised from locally set fees and charges as an aid to the forthcoming budget process.

The purpose of the this report is not to approve a new set of fees and charges for 2005/06, rather to put in place an appropriate mechanism for any changes to be considered and then reported back to the Executive as part of the budget process.

2. DETAILS

2.1 The Council’s revenue budget will be considered and approved by Council on 23rd February 2005. The income raised from locally set fees and charges is an important source of funding for the council’s budget, accordingly proper consideration needs to be given to any changes that may be appropriate for next year together with consideration of any new areas where fees and charges could be established.

2.2 Members will be aware of the Government’s efficiency drive for the public sector that was manifest within the findings of the recent Gershon Review. Reviewing income generation opportunities is one of the avenues available to local authorities to help contribute to efficiency measures and also help deal with any other budget pressures. 

2.3 For information, a high level analysis of the income generated from fees and charges is provided at Appendix 1. From the appendix it can be seen that of the overall income estimated to be collected during 2004/05 of approx £3.4m, approximately £2.4m comes from income sources that are directly determined by the Council and could in theory be considered for change for 2005/06.

2.4 The Council’s medium term budget model assumes that additional income of at least £60,000 (ie, 2.5% of income generated from controllable sources) will be achieved for next financial year in addition to that currently included within the budget. 

2.5 As an aid to the budget process, the Executive requests that the Policy and Improvement Committee look at the Council’s fees and charges and suggests ways that additional income can be generated. To help the Policy and Improvement Committee do this, a more detailed analysis of the current fees and charges will be provided together with any comments / ideas that Service Heads and their respective Portfolio Holders have about changes to the current levels of fees and charges or potential new income generation areas. It is suggested that the Executive request that the Policy & Improvement Committee consider and report back to the Executive on ways that additional income of up to £120,000 can be generated for 2005/06 (including considering the issue of cost recovery for certain services).

2.6 For information, members are reminded that as part of Council’s Medium Term Financial Strategy that was approved in October 2004, a commitment was given to actively lobby the Government on issues such as the level of statutory planning fees (ie, fees that are not determined at a local level) where changes in fee levels would could have a major impact on the income generated by district council’s such as Kettering. Members will be kept appraised of any developments on such issues as the budget process progresses.

3. RECOMMENDATIONS

The Executive requests that Policy & Performance Committee considers the Council’s Fees and Charges and suggests ways in which additional income of £120,000 could be generated for 2005/06. 
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